DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

United States Army Junior ROTC Instructor Group

North Hardin High School

801 S. Logsdon Parkway

Radcliff, Kentucky 40160-1999

Date: 1 MAY 2012
DECISION PAPER

TO:  Members of the Hardin County Board Of Education

THRU:  Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
FROM: North Hardin High School JROTC  Instructor Group

SUBJECT:  Whitewater Rafting Trip to West Virginia
Request:  The North Hardin High School JROTC Department is asking for permission to take SY 2012-13 LET IV senior JROTC class (approximately 30 student) to Oak Hill, West Virginia for a whitewater rafting trip.  Rafting trip is facilitated by ACE Adventure Resort (www.aceraft.com). 
Discussion: 

a. As with any physical training activity, all appropriate safety measures will be followed on this trip.  Minimum four (4) faculty staff members will supervise the trip.  MAJ Fisher, MSG Mathews, Ms. Gina Clear, and Ms. Lisa Hooker are the primary adult chaperones for the trip.  SFC Smith may also participate and become familiar with the activity as our newest JROTC Instructor. 
b. With board approval we will depart at 0800hrs 1 Sep 2012 (Sat) and return NLT 5 PM on Monday, 3 Sep (Labor Day holiday).  Actual rafting trip day down the lower New River will be SUN 2 Sep, 2012.
c. This is a “team-building” trip for our senior cadet leaders.  The department has funded, supervised, and conducted this trip for our seniors over the last several years.  We, the instructors, believe that this activity builds teamwork, esprit-de-corps, and confidence in our JROTC seniors.  

d. All cadets will wear approved life vests and helmets while rafting.  Each boat will have a river guide on board. Each boat will have an adult chaperone on board.  Minimum four adult chaperones (including one or two female adult chaperones) will accompany the students at all times during this trip.
e. With the exception of a $25 per student deposit payment (which covers breakfast on the return trip and incidentals), this will be fully funded by NHHS JROTC department.

f. Transportation will be by Hardin County School bus.  We have two licensed HCS bus drivers so as to ensure safe travel for the students during this trip.
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